QUEENS PARK PRECINCT PUBLIC MEETING

2 November 2011
commencing 7pm Waverley Library Theatrette

Convenor:
Simon Swifte and Peter Cohen
Apologies:
Mayor John Wakefield

Councillors present:
Tony Kay, Mora Main (latter part of meeting)
Presentation on Waverley Council Planning Review

George Bramis, Divisional Manager, Strategic Planning, Waverley Council
· outlined the planning review process – both LEP and DCP being updated

· LEP being prepared using the State template which uses a slightly different set of zoning classifications. Existing classifications will be consolidated into the new state standard set with few significant changes. 

· The new LEP incorporates existing LEPs (eg Bondi Junction) into a single document

· Residents have received a standard letter about the review and those where there are zoning changes have been specifically notified

· Both documents are now on exhibition, comments due at the end of November

· Public hearing to be held on 11 December, primarily on the re-zoning of public land

· When Council adopts the LEP, will send to State for gazettal. Amendments will probably be dealt with separately and later

· In LEP, mandatory clauses are in black as are optional clauses and local clauses are in red
· Mapping is all digital, following Planning Dept guidelines – 4 maps for each topic

· Changes to zoning terminology and reduced number of categories e.g. residential 2(a) is now R2

· Infrastructure zones which include schools, places of worship, Telstra etc are meant to take on the zoning of the immediate area. Council has asked Planning if they can opt out of this process and prepare an alternative zoning map

· FSR and height allowances are now in the LEP and sliding scale still used for FSR although this is not normally permitted

· Heritage Plan (LEP 33) should be gazetted soon

· DCP – key parts revised y consultants

· Some parts deleted and some new ones added

· Key parts changed include transport and heritage

· Questions from the floor included:

· clarification of new zoning terminology

· why the laneway development/secondary dwelling section had been so dramatically changed i.e. section stating no bathrooms or kitchens deleted, reference to SEPP deleted (450 sq m for granny flats), max height increased. New DCP provides no guidance on site area etc for secondary dwellings

Centennial Park Report – Geoff Reinhard

· Spoke about the continuing Ausgrid work that has caused some difficulties and has now started in Birrell and Denison Sts

· Sydney Water will be undertaking some work in SE corner of Park for next 6 weeks - fencing off a stormwater drain

· Filming is taking place in Nov and Dec in Federation Valley and also Musgrave Ave. These areas will be closed to public during filming.

· Park is negotiating with Randwick Council and Sydney Water to build a shared path along Oxford St outside the fence.
Minutes from August meeting
Moved: Michael Ahrens

Seconded: Robyn Endre
Business arising
Council responded to two motions: In response to the one about enforcement of planning controls, Council agreed to place it on the agenda at the next Combined Precincts meeting next Wednesday.

In response to the other one about planning assessment processes, Council provided a written summary of its procedures.
Councillor Kay explained that he was attending the meeting to represent Liberal Councillors now that Councillor Sloan had become an independent. He suggested that we invite Mitchell Reid, Divisional Manager, Development Assessment, to address our next meeting on planning issues.

Police report - Waverley Community Safety Committee meets next Wednesday
Arnold St quarry site update
· Land and Environment Court supported Council’s decision to reject the DA
· Applicant can appeal on a point of law 
Moriah College

· Community Consultative meeting was held on 27 October 

· Senior students from Yr 11 (soon to be in Yr 12) attended to discuss student parking issues
· Precinct representatives pointed out problems for residents from students parking in areas not permitted by school and sought help from the students to get their peers to comply with the rules
· School pointed out that it has to deal with some very irate and sometimes abusive residents 
· Precinct representatives said that they would spread the word that any difficulties should be taken up with the school, not with individuals.
Men’s Shed
· Scout Hall in Victoria Park in disrepair and no longer used

· Precinct wrote to Council earlier in year suggesting demolition

· Councillor Main suggested using it for a Men’s Shed

· Councillor Kay said that Council discussed it on 1 Nov following a presentation by the War Memorial Hospital. The Hospital is seeking a grant to open a men’s Shed on site

General Business
· Peter reported that the weeds in Newland St have finally been poisoned

· A resident complained about the Isabella St panelbeater parking cars/wrecks all around the streets. Councillor Kay said that he spoke to the guy about this before and will follow up

· Bourke St resident complained about shopping trolleys outside her house. Council was close to agreement with BJ retailers but major centre pulled out.
Next meeting: February 2012
